
  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 13 July 2020   

MRS MOORE’S END OF YEAR MESSAGE 

As the summer term draws to a close, I wanted to take this opportunity 

to thank the staff, students and families of Fullbrook for their hard work 

and commitment to learning during what has probably been the most 

unexpected and challenging academic year any of us have ever 

experienced.  Your hard work, commitment to ensuring that learning 

has continued either remotely or on-site, and the support you’ve shown 

to the Fullbrook community has been phenomenal. 

We hope that you have an enjoyable well-earned summer break, and look 

forward to seeing everyone September for our ‘new normal’. To students 

moving on to pastures new, we wish you every success with the next 

stage of your journey. 

 “Without leaps of imagination or dreaming, we lose 

the excitement of possibilities. Dreaming, after all is 

a form of planning.– Gloria Steinem 

RETURN TO SCHOOL FOR ALL YEAR GROUPS IN 

SEPTEMBER 2020 

  

We are looking forward to welcoming all students back to Fullbrook 

from 3 September 2020. To ensure the safety of all students and staff on 

the Fullbrook site return to school will look very different. The 

arrangements have been sent to you in a separate letter. Click Here. 

We anticipate that there is likely to be changes in government guidance 

over the summer holiday, however, we felt it was important to let you 

know about the plans for returning to school as they are now. It is 

important to remember that these plans may be subject to change. Any 

alterations to the plan will be sent to you during the summer break as 

necessary.  

 

YEAR 10 AND 12 PARENTS’ EVENINGS 
 

Starting today until Wednesday 22 July, Year 10 and 12 are participating 

in meetings with their teachers and their parents/carers. During this time, 

teachers are still setting some work but live Zoom lessons are not 

expected to take place. 

 

UNCLAIMED 

PROPERTY FROM 

LOCKERS 

 

Emails have been sent out to 

anyone who has not yet arranged 

to collect property that was 

inside the lockers when our 

Premises team emptied them. 

If you have not already done so, 

please contact the school to 

arrange collection of the items 

before 12pm on Wednesday 22 

July. 

Any remaining items will be 

disposed of after this date. 
Brown uniform that is still in 

wearable condition, will be 

repurposed for our Year 11 

students should they need to 

acquire spares.  
 

 

 

http://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Arrangments-for-September-2020.pdf


 

'MY CHOICES' DIGITAL EVENT - YEARS 11 AND 13  
  

On Monday 3 August, the Careers and Enterprise Company are going to be 

running live information sessions for Year 11 and 13 students called 

‘My Choices’ and will contain talks on the following subjects related to the next 

steps following GCSE and A-Level examinations. 

• Being Prepared (handling applications and selection), 

• Decision Making and Planning (Investigating jobs and Labour 

Market Information LMI) 

• Pathways (identifying choices and opportunities) 

• Finding Support (making the most of careers information, advice 

and guidance) 

• Positive Wellbeing (self-determination) 

• Adding Value (preparing for employment) 

  

There will be a live chat running next to the video player so that students and 

parents can leave a question or comment for the panel. Students and parents 

must subscribe on LearnLive to view the broadcast by clicking play on the 

video when the page opens.   

THE SAMARITANS – COPING WITH GRIEF 

Students have received details via Show My Homework of support that The 

Samaritans are offering to help those struggling with grief. They have also 

created a short video for parents which can be viewed here. 

FULLBROOK HOUSE COMPETITION 

Please check out the Pastoral Assemblies section of the website next week, 

where the House Cup Winners will be announced. It’s been a closely fought 

race between all houses, made all the more interesting by there being no sports 

day taking place. Stay tuned to find out who will be victorious! 

HELLO AND GOODBYE 

It is always sad at the end of the year to say goodbye to staff who have been 

working with your children. At Fullbrook we are very lucky that many of our 

staff stay for a long time because they enjoy working here so much, but there 

comes a time when it is right for people to move on whether it is to pursue 

different interests, to gain promotion, or to move to a new area. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr J Bence Assistant Director F6 

Mr R Davidson Teacher of Economics 

Miss S Ellis Teacher of Psychology 

Mrs A Limacher Burrell Teacher of Science 

Mrs J Parker LSA 

Mrs M Quail Teacher of English 

Ms M Simmonds Teacher of English 

Mrs P Sornum Teacher of Spanish 

Mrs V Tabrizi Teacher of Geography 

Mr A Thapa Teacher of Maths 

Mrs S Pearce Assistant Principal 

 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols to view the Fullbrook 

Facebook & Twitter pages. 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Wednesday 

22 July 

End of Term (12:30pm 

finish for students) 

Tuesday 1 

September 
INSET Day 

Wednesday 

2 September 
INSET Day 

Thursday 3 

September 

Students return to 

school (staggered start 

– details to follow) 

 

https://learnliveuk.com/the-careers-enterprise-company-my-choices/
https://vimeo.com/437960445/3996981ec0
mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool


Thank you to all these members of staff; they will be missed.  Some of these staff, 

though retiring, will come back to Fullbrook to help with specific projects so you 

may still see some of them around school.  We are very pleased to be able to 

welcome the following members of staff to Fullbrook in September: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fullbrook is increasingly recognised as a great place to train and work and we will 

be welcoming a number of teacher trainees from September. Having trainees in 

school brings additional capacity and support for students and is an area of growth 

for Fullbrook. We are particularly pleased that the following School Centred 

Initial Teacher Trainees (SCITT) will be joining us from September because this 

will enable us to better support students learning following this unusual academic 

year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HEATHVALE BAPTIST CHURCH – LET’S DO LUNCH 

Please see page 4 of the newsletter for details of Heathervale Baptist Church’s 

‘Let’s Do Lunch’ scheme during the summer break which has been adapted due 

to the COVID-19 situation.   

 

Ms S Ahmed Biology SCITT (Previously LSA) 

Mr N Borthwick Teacher of Psychology 

Mr T Clouston Vice Principal. Director of Fullbrook 6 

Mr T Deane Teacher of Mathematics 

Miss K Grundy Teacher of MFL 

Mr J Hancock Teacher of English 

Miss R Park Teacher of Mathematics 

Mr J Rayne Head of Biology 

Mr W Salisbury Head of Humanities 

Mr D Stent Vice Principal 

Miss H Threlkeld Teacher of English 

Mrs L Welmers Teacher of Science 

Miss J Wood LSA 

Mr M Ellaby Maths SCITT 

Mr C Foster Art SCITT 

Ms J Harwood MFL SCITT 

Ms M Miradi Chemistry SCITT 

Mr A Murphy Maths  SCITT 

Ms F Muller Chemistry SCITT 

Mr J Tyndall Geography SCITT (Previously LSA) 



  


